
Councillor Annual Report 2016/17 
 
Name: Councillor Eunice Campbell 
 
In Bulwell Forest Ward, I believe I am making a real difference. 
 

 
 
I am very proud to carry out regular ward walks in the area both announced and unannounced.  
Residents often stop me in the street to tell me about their concerns and I do my best, through the 
casework system, to have these addressed.  These ward walks have made improvements to 
several areas but I am particularly proud of those we have made at Colston Road flats. 
 
There were some serious concerns about the behaviour of a small minority of young people in 
Bulwell Riverside last summer, so I attended, along with Councillor Alan Clark, a number of 
meetings at which we looked at changing the security arrangements, providing more activities for 
young people and altering the library opening hours to help the situation. 
 
I regularly attend meetings for both Police Beat Areas in Bulwell Forest Ward with Police and 
Community Protection, Councillor Alan Clark, and local residents to address issues of local 
concern.  These are held at Top Valley Academy and Colin Broughton Court.  I meet regularly with 
the Area Police Inspector at Bulwell Police Station to discuss issues of concern in the area.  I also 
attend the Ward Planning meetings with Community Safety, Housing and Streetscene looking at 
problem solving across the ward. 
 
I have been closely involved in two important local initiatives.  The “Take A Seat” campaign has 
encouraged shops and other premises to provide space for a seat so that those who need a five 
minute rest can take a pause.  The seats and signs are provided by the City Council.  I have also 
been promoting “Message in A Bottle” so that vulnerable residents can provide vital data in case 
there is a medical emergency.  The bottle is kept in the fridge. 
 
I have citywide responsibilities as the Older Persons’ Champion and chair the Age Friendly 
Nottingham Steering Group. 
 

 

I helped with the planning of an important event 
at Bulwell Riverside to mark International Older 
Peoples’ Day.  Lots of local organisations had 
stalls to provide vital information the older 
people, and there were fun activities too, 
including knitting (and nattering) and fun bowls 
with Bulwell Forest Bowls Club. 

 



 
 
I have helped to organise a number of events 
around Bulwell Forest Ward to ensure as many 
dogs are chipped as possible now that this is a 
legal requirement for all but the youngest dogs. 

 
 
I am a regular attender at Rise Park Action Group and Top Valley Tenants’ and Residents’ Group 
at which I always promote my local initiatives.   
 
During the planting season, I helped with the planting of more trees at Stanstead Primary School 
and Westglade Primary School.  We have now achieved our four year target of planting 100 extra 
trees a full two years early.  I also helped the children at Westglade make some bat boxes that will 
be installed along Hucknall Road Linear Walkway when it is improved over the next year using 
money from landfill credits. 
 

 

At Christmas, I dropped in at Fairway View Care 
Home and enjoyed Christmas Lunch with the 
residents and staff.  I was surprised to be made 
Guest of Honour and had a great time chatting 
to people and learning about the quality of care 
residents receive. 

 
I also joined staff who were running an energy 
awareness event at Bulwell Riverside for our 
whole community.  

 
 
 
Other regular events I attended included: 
 
Southglade Park Live in July that was sponsored from the Councillors’ Ward Budget. 
 



·  Our Lady School Summer Fair 
 

·  Knight’s Close Bite Size Fun Day 
 

·  Budget consultation at Bulwell Riverside 
 

·  Rise Part Art Group’s Annual Show 
 

·  The Jobs Fair at Bulwell Riverside 
 
The Ward Budget was also used to support Bulwell Forest Garden, Rise Park Football Club, 
Christmas Lights (Bulwell and Rise Park), a play scheme at Mellish, and Bulwell Forest Football 
Club. 
 
I lead the Working Group on Employment and Skills for the four wards of Bulwell, Bulwell Forest, 
Basford and Bestwood. 
 
I serve on the Joint Health Scrutiny Board (with the County Council) and Nottinghamshire Fire and 
Rescue, where I chair the Community Safety Committee. 
 
In the coming year, I want to hear your views as they continue making a difference for our area of 
Bulwell Forest Ward.  When you see us at events, delivering our literature or even at the shops, 
please have word with us. 


